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TOWN OF TUFTONBORO  
BOARD OF SELECTMEN 

240 MIDDLE ROAD, P.O. BOX 98 
CENTER TUFTONBORO, NH 03816 

Telephone: (603) 569-4539 Fax: (603) 569-4328 
www.tuftonboro.org 

 
Selectmen’s Meeting                                         Monday, June 18, 2018 
8:30 am - Town Offices 

Corrections in bold and italics. 
 
The official video of this meeting can be found on the Town of Tuftonboro’s YouTube channel at:  
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCCUmJqZvFTS23RMEFSDQzmw.   
 
MINUTES 

Present: Chairman Bill Marcussen, Selectman Lloyd Wood, Selectman Chip Albee and Administrative Secretary Karen 
Koch.   
 
CALL TO ORDER 
Chairman Marcussen called the meeting to order at 8:30 am and led the pledge of allegiance.   
 
NON PUBLIC 
At 8:30 am, Selectman Wood moved to enter non-public session per RSA 91-A: 3 II (a) to conduct a performance 
evaluation, seconded by Selectman Albee.  Roll call vote:  Marcussen – Yes; Albee – Yes; Wood – Yes.  At approximately 
8:48 am, Selectman Wood moved to end the non-public session and move back into public session, seconded by 
Chairman Marcussen with all in favor. 
 
There was a brief recess before the public meeting reconvened at 9:00 am. 
 
PUBLIC INPUT 
None 
 
REVIEW AND APROVAL OF MINUTES 
Selectman Albee moved to approve the 6/1/18 meeting minutes as written, seconded by Selectman Wood with all in 
favor.  A minor correction was then added.  Chairman Marcussen then moved to approve the 6/1/18 meeting minutes as 
corrected, seconded by Selectman Albee with all in favor.  Selectman Albee moved to approve the 6/1/18 non-public 
meeting minutes as written, seconded by Selectman Wood with all in favor.  Selectman Albee moved to approve the 
6/4/18 meeting minutes as written, seconded by Selectman Wood with all in favor.  Selectman Albee moved to approve 
the first 6/4/18 non-public meeting minutes as written, seconded by Selectman Wood with all in favor.  Selectman Albee 
moved to approve the second 6/4/18 non-public meeting minutes as written, seconded by Selectman Wood with all in 
favor.  Selectman Wood moved to approve the 6/7/18 meeting minutes as written, seconded by Chairman Marcussen.  
Vote passed 2-0.  Selectman Albee abstained as he was not present at the 6/7/18 meeting.  Selectman Wood moved to 
approve the 6/7/18 non-public meeting minutes as written, seconded by Chairman Marcussen.  Vote passed 2-0.  
Selectman Albee abstained.   
 
APPOINTMENTS/DEPARTMENT UPDATES 
Christie Sarles gave the Library update.  Please see attached.  The septic system installation is almost complete.  Books 
that are not used or sold are no longer able to be recycled due to the elimination of mixed paper recycling.  The Library 
is now only taking book donations of limited quantities.    
 
Jack Parsons gave the Building Department update.  To date there have been 43 building permits, 5 new houses and 207 
inspections.  He reiterated what Ms. Sarles reported regarding the septic system at the Library.  It should be complete 
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this week after the State comes to inspect it.  A new ladder for Melvin Wharf will be installed today or tomorrow.  Mr. 
Parsons will be out of the office 6/22/18-6/29/18.   
 
Clay Gallagher gave the Transfer Station update.  Please see attached.  Selectman Albee moved to approve Karen Koch 
signing a letter of authorization with Spectrum on the Selectmen’s behalf.  This authorization will allow Spectrum to 
keep Fairpoint’s originally assigned phone number for the Transfer Station.  Motion was seconded by Selectman Wood 
with all in favor.  There was lengthy discussion regarding the increase in construction debris. The Selectmen agreed that 
it would be appropriate to have professional signs made and posted at the Transfer Station to document the recent 
changes in glass and mixed paper processes.     
 
Jim Bean gave the Highway Department update.  This past month his crew cleaned out ditch lines, cleaned and 
inspected all catch basins, graveled low road edges, filled pot holes, started road grading and cleaned and organized the 
town garage for annual inspection.  An updated quote to professionally paint the 10-wheeler dump truck body increased 
$500 from last year (now $7000).  Any necessary framework and welding would be additional.  Mr. Bean estimates that 
it would be approximately $3500 for his crew to fix up the rust and paint the body themselves and approximately 
$30,000 for a new dump body.  Selectman Wood moved to have the Board of Selectmen instruct the Road Agent to take 
the 10 wheeler to Fletch’s Sandblasting & Painting, Inc. to have the work and painting done professionally.  Selectman 
Albee summarized that doing this would mean that the body would stay with the vehicle until the entire vehicle is 
replaced.  Motion seconded by Selectman Albee.  The cost would be $9,800 ($7000 for painting and $2800 for 
framework).  Welding would be in addition to this total.  As only $7000 was budgeted, there was discussion as to where 
the additional funds would come from, including the possibility of using the additional Highway Block Grant Funds 
received from the State.  If the funds can’t be used for this purpose, the Selectmen will find the money in the budget.  
Vote passed 3-0.       
 
Mr. Bean feels that his crew can patch up the old 6-wheeled town truck for approximately $2500.  (The side dump hinge 
is rusted out.)  Selectman Wood moved to have the Board of Selectmen instruct the Road Agent to have a complete 
safety inspection and check of the six- wheeled town truck done by the NH Department of Safety personnel and have 
them report back to the Selectmen what it needs for work.  There was discussion regarding the difference between a 
safety inspection and a regular inspection as well as what actions would be taken if it is reported back that much work is 
needed.  Motion was seconded by Selectman Albee.  There was discussion regarding where the truck needs to be 
brought for the safety inspection as well as the likelihood of a replacement vehicle being on the 2019 warrant.  Vote 
passed with all in favor. 
 
Per Selectman Wood’s inquries, Mr. Bean agreed to share his beaver trapper contact information to assist with beaver 
issues at Mirror Lake, confirmed that Tuftonboro’s portion of road striping for Durgin Road will be done at the same 
time as the Town of Ossipee, confirmed that the Zadeda Farm culvert will be completed, agreed to work with Diane 
Falcey to reserve funds for the rest of the 2018 winter budget, and agreed to obtain quotes for apron paving for next 
year’s budget.  Per Selectman Albee’s suggestion, the need for crack sealing at the Town Offices parking lot was also 
discussed.  Per Selectman Wood’s request, Chief Shagoury and Mr. Bean agreed to work together to make sure that all 
town road and parking signs that are required are ordered and posted.  Selectman Wood shared that Tony Eldridge 
replaced Matt York at the State Highway Department.  He gave an update to his meeting with the State about repairing 
the chainlink fence at 19 Mile Beach.  The State doesn’t have the funds to repair the fence and will send along state 
bidder information.   
 
Chief Shagoury met with the Selectmen to review a final draft of the docking and parking ordinance.  Selectman Albee 
moved to approve a public hearing on July 2, 2018 at 9:00 am for input on the new Docking and Parking Ordinance, 
seconded by Selectman Wood with all in favor.  Chief Shagoury then provided a Police Department update.  Please see 
attached.  There was discussion regarding traffic tracking information obtained from the radar trailer.  The radar sign 
was ordered last week.  The Department has been working with the camps in regards to their safety plans.  Selectman 
Albee asked Chief Shagoury to research every police facility that has been built in NH in the last 5-10 years.  This led to 
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further discussion regarding the policy facility study, RFPS, etc. Chief Shagoury responded to Selectman Wood regarding 
community events, weekly reporting, job performance reviews and police coverage at beach concerts.         
 
SIGNATURE FILE 
Selectman Albee moved to approve a Land Use Change Tax for PID 40-5-18, seconded by Selectman Wood with all in 
favor.  Selectman Wood moved to approve thank you letters for Matt York, Ted Bense, Nancy Piper, Bruce Casper and 
Russell Steensma for their committee work, seconded by Selectman Albee with all in favor.  Selectman Wood asked that 
Elissa Paquette mention these aforementioned names in the paper to thank them for their service.  Selectman Albee 
moved to approve a Veteran’s Exemption Application for PID 56-1-4 effective 2019, seconded by Selectman Wood with 
all in favor.  Selectman Albee moved to approve an intent to cut for PIDs 32-2-4 and 32-2-6, seconded by Selectman 
Wood with all in favor.  Selectman Wood moved to approve a notice of appointment for George Gettman to the Milfoil 
Control Committee, seconded by Selectman Albee with all in favor.  Selectman Wood moved to approve a 
congratulations letter to Dawson Croteau for receiving a scholarship from the Vanderheiden Foundation, seconded by 
Selectman Albee with all in favor.  (He was a work study student with the Tuftonboro Fire Department.)  Selectman 
Albee moved to approve a lease/purchase agreement with Municipal Leasing Credit Corporation for $580,000 for a five 
year term (annual payments in the amount of $124,625) for the new fire truck, seconded by Selectman Wood.  
Selectman Wood added that there is not a pre-payment penalty.  Vote passed with all in favor.        
 
SELECTMEN’S UPDATE 
Selectman Albee shared that he received a letter from Dusty Davies regarding the Wolfeboro RIB and the affect on 
Mirror Lake.  He understands that a preliminary arrangement has been made for Wolfeboro to buy the property from 
the Whitten Trust.  This led to discussion about the conditions that would need to be adhered to if this sale happens.  He 
also clarified that the removal of rocks from the rock wall at the Town Offices Cemetery was actually done by the 
Cemetery Trustees to allow for road access and wasn’t an act of vandalism. 
 
Selectman Wood shared an update regarding an Effingham Ad Hoc Committee meeting that he attended last Thursday 
where Tuftonboro’s CIP plan was used for reference and an update on the annual Mirror Lake Protective Association 
Watershed Committee meeting held on Saturday. 
 
Chairman Marcussen shared that milfoil herbicide treatment will be done 6/20/18 in Melvin Village Marina and Winter 
Harbor Basin.  
 
CORRESPONDENCE 
Chairman Marcussen will be attending the LRPC annual meeting on June 25, 2018. The Selectmen will invite Irene Ivester 
to their 7/2/18 meeting to present her with the Boston Post Cane.  There will be a Sodom Road Bridge pre-construction 
meeting on 6/19/18 with HEB, R.M. Piper, Inc., Jack Parsons and Jim Bean.  The Selectmen reviewed correspondence 
that the signs issues at Route 109, 19 Mile and 20 Mile Bays have been fixed.  The Department of Revenue 
Administration will hold a public hearing on Telecommunication Pole & Conduit Valuation on 6/25/18 at 10:00 am.   
Chairman Marcussen announced that the Watershed Kick Off Meeting is 6/20/18 from 6:00-8:00 pm at the Town House.  
Chairman Marcussen will write the Summer Edition of the Tuftonboro Times.  The Selectmen will hold a public hearing 
on 7/2/18 to accept FEMA reimbursement funds for the Storm Stella clean-up.  The Selectmen reviewed a letter from 
Alana Albee, Director of the Libby Museum, clarifying any confusion in regards to the clean-up done by volunteers of the 
path on the Libby Park property.  Selectman Wood moved to approve the Museum’s request to use the trail for a 4-day 
program for young people July 2-6, 2018 (excluding 7/4/18), seconded by Chairman Marcussen with all in favor.  The 
Selectmen discussed the potential eligibility of the Great Meadow project for NHDOT TAP funding opportunities.   The 
Selectmen reviewed grant opportunities sent by Executive Councilor Kenney’s office as well as the Motorola contract to 
improve emergency management communications.  LRPC will not be offering an electricity contract this year as the 
savings were not great enough. Our current contract pricing will end in October and then we will return to our previous 
rate for service.  Karen Koch sent CDFA grant funding opportunities to the Library.  Selectman Wood moved to approve 
an on call rate increase for police officers of $4 per hour including retroactive pay back to January 1, 2018, seconded by 
Selectman Albee with all in favor.  This increase was approved with the 2018 budget but was not yet implemented.   
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The following items were also reviewed:  NH DHHS Hepatitis A Health Alert; Road flooding impact survey information; 
Building Permit Application for PIDs 28-1-66, 25-1-35, 64-2-2, 38-3-10, 51-1-33, 65-2-8, 4-1-25 and 25-2-80; Residential 
Tenting and Recreational Vehicle Permit for PIDs 33-1-6 and 43-2-42; PA-34s for PIDs 25-1-6, 38-1-43, and 40-5-2-10; NH 
Wetlands Bureau Survey; NE ADA Center Survey; May Officer Hours Tally; ZBA hearing notice for Bienvenu; EPA Energy 
Star newsletter; NewsLink 6/6/18; Executive Kenney’s 6/7/18 report; NHDOT SRTS Spring/Summer Newsletter; MLPA 
6/16/18 Annual Meeting  information; NHMBB 2018 Series B Bond Sale Results; June LES Newsletter; Reclaiming 
Demonstration information; T2 Updates and News; USDOT Construction Mgmt updates; Transfer Station Tuftonboro 
Times submission; Solid Waste Webinar information; FEMA reimbursement payment for Storm Stella; NH Lakes 
confirmation of the Conservation Commission’s membership; various meeting minutes; various emails and other 
correspondence. 
 
The Selectmen’s meeting for Monday June 25, 2018 is cancelled.  The Selectmen will schedule a work session before 
their 7/2/18 meeting if deemed necessary. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT 
The Selectmen responded to Elissa Paquette regarding the Libby Park trail and the Highway Department vehicles.  They 
also responded to Joe Kowalski regarding liability coverage for the Libby Park and the Transfer Station Spectrum contract 
in relation to the Town’s Franchise Agreement with Time Warner.    
 
ADJOURNMENT 
At approximately 11:50 am, Selectman Albee moved to adjourn, seconded by Selectman Wood with all in favor.   
 
Respectfully submitted, Karen Koch, Administrative Secretary 


















